
Chairman Kerschen and Members of the Committee: 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify today regarding House Bill 2477.  Friends of Animals/Sally 
Mayes in Junction City is a strong proponent of HB 2477 as amended by the full House.   

 
Last year, testimonies before this very Committee highlighted issues regarding several inefficiencies in 
the Animal Facility Inspection Program, including the amount of money expended for no-contact 
inspections, failed inspections, focused inspections, and re-inspections. Subsequent debate within the 
legislature overwhelmingly supported inspections and re-inspections without raising fees on shelters 
and rescues.  

 
The Kansas Pet Animal Act was created to govern the health, safety, and welfare of Kansas companion 
animals. However currently this Act is not being enforced effectively, primarily due to the prior 
notification breeders receive of an upcoming inspection. Instead the state of Kansas should follow the 
same standard as our state hospitals, nursing care facilities, child care facilities, restaurants, and even 
liquor stores are required to follow – inspections without prior notification.   

Kansans value the integrity of the Kansas Pet Animal Act. Companion animals live in our homes and 
sleep in our beds: Their health and welfare affect all of us. Let’s improve the integrity of the Animal 
Facility Inspection Program by conducting inspections without prior notification. 

I ask the Committee to support HB 2477 as amended by the House.  

 
Thank you. I would be happy to answer any questions you might have to the best of my abilities. 

 
Friends of Animals/Sally Mayes 785-238-8751 
 


